## September







While we are safe, we do ask that you join us in prayer during this time. Pray for peace in the nation, for wisdom for its leaders, and for God's hand to be upon the Malagasy people as they walk through this season of unrest.

"We are so thankful to see how God continues to pour out His Spirit across Madagascar. Lives are being touched, the church is growing stronger, and we are excited about some new things that are currently in development. We truly believe the future is bright for the work of God here, and we look forward with great expectation to all He has in store for His church in this nation."



We enjoyed exploring the rich history of Madagascar with a visit to the Queen's Palace, taking in the beauty and culture of this special place. We also had another wonderful English Club meeting. Each experience has been such a blessing, reminding us of the joy in both fellowship and discovery.



We are so grateful for the warm welcome we've received in the local churches and at the Bible school. It has been a blessing to not only preach and worship together, but also to build lasting relationships with our church family here. We're also thankful for the opportunity to be part of meetings and to begin learning the ropes on that side of ministry, gaining valuable insight into how the work is carried forward.